White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


December 14, 2009

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:28 p.m. on December 14, 2009.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Dennis Hull from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department, and Jim Benjamin from the Ingham County Road Commissioners office.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Supervisor Marshall, seconded by Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur to approve the minutes of the November 9, 2009 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.    

Sergeant Hull reported that this would be his last meeting with us.  He would be replaced by Scott Cisco.  

Jim Benjamin took the floor and asked the board to consider helping financially with the costs associated with the road repairs performed on Swan Road.  We had originally signed a contract to have Swan Road repaired and re-graveled.  Due to the unfortunate accident that occurred during that repair the Road Commissioners office decided to black top that section of Swan Road.  A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the Road Commission $20,000 for Road repairs that were performed.  We would take the funds out of the General Fund Savings Account.  When our CD #83162 comes up for renewal we will replace the money in the General Fund Savings and reinvest the remaining amount which will be approximately $32,665.49.  Motion Carried.

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  This year’s Planning Commission meetings are set for Thursday, March 4, 2010, Thursday, June 3, 2010, Thursday September 2, 2010, and Thursday, December 2, 2010.  All meetings will be held at 7:00 p.m. in the White Oak Township hall.  Mr. Chamberlain asked to be put on the January agenda to discuss the dangerous buildings ordinance.

A motion was made by Supervisor Marshall, seconded by Clerk Vernon to adopt a resolution to revoke the Special Use Permit that was issued to JR Sand and Gravel.  Mr. Raica has failed to follow all of the guidelines that were set down in his Special Use Permit by failing to maintain the financial security that was required, and also allowing his personal property taxes to become delinquent.  Roll call vote as follows:

Supervisor-Dorwin Marshall Yea

Treasurer-Mary Joan McArthur Yea

Clerk-Leela Vernon Yea

Trustee-Diane Graf Yea

Trustee-Todd Baker – Absent

Motion carried and resolution adopted.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Supervisor Marshall to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:21 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

